
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

November 4, 2021 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Information Letter no. 23-2021 

 
Dear Member Federation,  

 
 
Following the information letter no. 15-2021 from August 18, EFC Executive 
Committee during last meeting approved the EFC Referee Master List for the new 
season 2021/2022.  
 
Please let me remind you that referees selection process for European 
Championships in all age categories remains the same. We will continue 
nominating referees based on national federations’ applications.  
 
However the EFC Referees Commissions has the right to propose replacements to 
the EFC Executive Committee when the list of proposed referees does not 
guarantee appropriate and sufficient quality of refereeing during championships. 
 
 
Attached: 
 

- Current EFC Master List.  
 

 Best regards,    
 

 

 

Jacek SLUPSKI 
Secretary General 
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